



Our Ref: C2013/262 Contact Officer: Gina D'Ettorre Contact Phone: 03 9290 1483

18 April 2013

Ms Kathryn Edghill Partner Truman Hoyle Lawyers GPO Box 3131 Canberra ACT 2601

23 Marcus Clarke Street Canberra ACT 2601

> tel: (02) 6243 1111 fax: (02) 6243 1199

www.accc.gov.au

By email: kedghill@trumanhoyle.com.au

Dear Ms Edghill

Collective bargaining notifications CB00281 and CB00282 lodged by Manning Valley Dairy Farmers

I refer to the above collective bargaining notifications lodged with the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (the ACCC) on 25 March 2013.

I am writing to inform you of the outcome of the ACCC's assessment of the notifications. On the basis of the information available, the ACCC considers that the likely benefit to the public from the collective bargaining conduct will outweigh the anti-competitive detriment. The ACCC does not intend to take any further action in relation to these notifications at this stage.

Statutory protection conferred by the notifications commenced on 8 April 2013 and will expire three years after the date of lodgement (25 March 2016).

ACCC consideration

The ACCC may revoke the statutory protection provided by a collective bargaining notification at any time if the ACCC considers the relevant tests in section 93AC of the *Competition and Consumer Act* 2010 are satisfied. Generally, if the ACCC concludes that the benefit to the public likely to result from the collective bargaining arrangement will not outweigh the detriment, the ACCC can remove the statutory protection provided by the notification.

The ACCC considers that the proposed collective bargaining arrangements are likely to result in public benefits by introducing a new competitor for the acquisition of raw milk and providing more consumer choice by introducing a new milk product which may also result in more efficient pricing that better reflects the quality or value of the differentiated milk product.

The ACCC also considers the arrangements will provide benefits through transaction cost savings; by providing dairy farmers with access to better information about the dairy market and providing dairy farmers with greater input into contractual terms from improved bargaining power which may result in more efficient commercial outcomes.

The ACCC considers that the potential for anti-competitive detriment is limited: dairy farmers have been collectively bargaining to sell their milk for some time without any identifiable public detriment; the bargaining group is small – seven dairy farmers located in Manning Valley, NSW – and the total volume of raw milk being sold is a small proportion of milk produced in the region. The ACCC also notes that participation in the collective bargaining process is voluntary for all parties.

As stated above, on the basis of the information available, the ACCC considers that the likely benefit to the public from the collective bargaining arrangement will outweigh any anti-competitive detriment. The ACCC does not intend to take any further action in relation to the notifications at this stage.

A copy of this letter has been placed on the ACCC's public register. If you wish to discuss any aspect of this matter, please contact Gina D'Ettorre on 03 9290 1483.

Yours sincerely

Dr Richard Chadwick General Manager Adjudication Branch